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Sightings of cetaceans during the First Joint Ukrainian-Turkish Antarctic Scientific Expedition 2016
Background Paper submitted by Ukraine and Turkey

The cetacean surveys was conducted from 5 to 8 April 2016 during the First Ukrainian-Turkish Joint Antarctic Research Expedition in Lemaire Channel, Penola Strait, Flanders Bay, southern Gerlache Strait and southern Neumayer Channel in Antarctic the Peninsula. The main target of the expedition was to collect data mainly from the Antarctic Peninsula in order to better understand cetaceans abundance  so to contribute to protection measures. This study has been accepted for publication in a peer-reviewed journal.

During the expedition, 74 humpback whales (Megaptera novaeangliae) in 24 sightings and 11 Antarctic minke whales (Balaenoptera bonaerensis) in 6 sightings were recorded. The overall encounter rate (number of sightings/survey in nautical miles) was 0.333 (0.266 humpback whale, 0.066 Antarctic minke whale). According to the sighting distribution, the Lemaire Channel and Penola Strait are important migration and feeding habitats for whales. Five humpback whales were photo-identified individually by natural features on their flukes and one of them had a match in the Antarctic Humpback Whale Catalogue. The matched individual was recorded first on 30 August 2007 in Salinas, Ecuador.
Regular monitoring studies and mapping of the habitats and distribution of cetacean species are needed. The next Ukrainian-Turkish Joint Research expedition will be of longer duration and will focus in more detailed cetaceans observation in the Peninsula. A joint database for Antarctic whales is another priority for the joint scientific team.
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